
 

PROPOSAL 186 

5 AAC 27.185. Management plan for herring spawn on kelp in pounds fisheries in Sections 

3-8, 12-A, and 13-C, and District 7. 

Expand open area in Section 3-B for spawn on kelp pounds and to seining for taking of herring for 

pounds. 

 

A proposal to open an area south of town:  

 

5 AAC 27.185. Management plan for herring spawn on kelp in pounds fisheries in Sections 3-8, 

12-A, and 13-C, and District 7.  

(f) 

(1) in Section 3-B, in the waters of the Gulf of Esquibel, San Alberto Bay, Shinaku Inlet, and San 

Christoval Channel south of the latitude of the northernmost tip of St. Phillips Island at 55° 

39.31' N. lat., 133° 25.12' W. long., east of a line from the northernmost tip of St. Phillips Island 

to the northernmost tip of Point Garcia at 55° 33.65' N. lat., 133° 26.47' W. long., and north of a 

line from Entrance Point to the southernmost tip of Clam Island and from the southern most 

tip of Clam Island to southernmost tip of Parida Island at 55° 31.047' N. lat., 133° 14.4190' 

W. rong., to Balandra Island at 55° 27.219' N. lat., 133° 13.149' to Port Bagial Island 55° 

27.480' N. lat., 133° 08.5251' W. long., to Point Miraballes at 55° 25.856' N.lat., 133° 05.257' 

W. long., to Culebrina Island 55° 25.004' N. lat., 133° 04.824' W. long., to southern tip 

Doyle Bay 55° 24.4151.' N. lat., 133° 03.311' W. long., all waters of Trocadero Bay will be 

open Bucareli Bay and Ursua Channel will be open East of a line at Providence Point at 

55°21.604' N. lat., 133° 16.18,2' W.long., to Amargura Point 55° 27.0U' N. rat., 133° 21.643' 

W. long.; in Section 3-B, the following waters are closed to herring spawn-on-kelp pounds and 

to seining for taking herring for pounds: 

 

What is the issue you would like the board to address and why? The issue is herring are 

spawning south of town, and our fishing area is north of town.   

 

Did you develop your proposal in coordination with others, or with your local Fish and Game 

Advisory Committee? Explain. Not in coordination. People were talking that this year is when 

the Board of Fish will be in southeast. Perfect timing for a proposal.  

 

PROPOSED BY: Nik Nebl        (HQ-F24-134) 

******************************************************************************  

  




